
Year 6 Computing Medium-Term Planning 
 

Autumn 1 Autumn 2 
 

Coding 
 

Code Investigator 
 

• Select, use and combine a variety of software, 

including evaluating and presenting data and 

information. use logical reasoning to explain how 
some simple algorithms work. 

• Children are introduced to Kodu software as a 

programming environment and evaluate its features 
and how it works. 

• Children can investigate and evaluate the features 
of programming software. 

 
When and Do Instructions 

 

• Design, write and debug programs that accomplish 
specific goals, including controlling or simulating 

physical systems; solve problems by decomposing 
them into smaller parts. Use logical reasoning to 

explain how some simple algorithms work and to 

detect and correct errors in algorithms and 
programs.  

• Children are introduced to Kodu as a programming 

environment and learn how to write simple 
instructions using the basic Kodu format. 

• Children can program Kodu using When and Do 
instructions. 

 
Creating Worlds 

 

• Design, write and debug programs that accomplish 
specific goals, including controlling or simulating 

physical systems; solve problems by decomposing 
them into smaller parts.  

• Children design a new virtual landscape for a 

computer game, first on paper then adapting the 

features of Kodu to create the world in the 
computer programming environment. 

• Children can use tools and add features to create an 
original landscape in Kodu. 

 
Deconstructing Code 

 

• Solve problems by decomposing them into smaller 

parts. Use logical reasoning to explain how some 

simple algorithms work. 

• Children are provided with code to analyse and 
explain what it is intended to do, through logical 

reasoning. The code can then be input to be tested. 

• Children can analyse and deconstruct code to work 
out its purpose. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Blogging 
 

Blogging Features 
 

• To identify the purpose of writing a blog. 

• To identify the features of successful blog writing. 

• Children understand how a blog can be used as an 
informative text. 

• Children understand the key features of a blog. 
 

Themes 

 

• To plan the theme and content for a blog. 

• Children can work collaboratively to plan a blog. 
 

Writing a Blog 
 

• To understand how to write a blog. 

• To consider the effect upon the audience of 

changing the visual properties of the blog. 

• To understand the importance of regularly updating 

the content of a blog. 

• Children can create a blog with a specific purpose. 
• Children understand that the way in which 

information is presented has an impact upon the 
audience. 

• Children understand that blogs need to be updated 
regularly to maintain the audience’s interest and 
engagement. 

 
Existing Blogs 

 

• To understand how to contribute to an existing 

blog. 

• To understand how and why blog posts are 

approved by the teacher. 

• Children can post comments and blog posts to an 
existing class blog. 

• Children understand the approval process that their 
posts go through and demonstrate an awareness of 
the issues surrounding inappropriate posts and 
cyberbullying. 

 
Assessing Blogs 

 

• To understand the importance of commenting on 
blogs. 

• To peer-assess blogs against the agreed success 

criteria. 

• Children can comment on and respond to other 
blogs. 

• Children can assess the effectiveness and impact of 
a blog. 

 
 

 
 

 



Race Track 
 

• Design, write and debug programs that accomplish 

specific goals, including controlling or simulating 

physical systems; solve problems by decomposing 
them into smaller parts. 

• Children design their own racetrack in Kodu and 

program a character that they can control around 
the track from a start point to a finish. 

• Children can program a character to be controlled 
around a custom track to reach a goal. 

 
Racing Game 

 

• Design, write and debug programs that accomplish 
specific goals, including controlling or simulating 

physical systems; solve problems by decomposing 
them into smaller parts. 

• Children develop their existing games from the 

previous lesson by adding opponent(s) and 

programming to automatically follow a path, 
creating a racing game. 

• Children can program a character to follow an 
automatic path. 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Spring 1 Spring 2 
 

E-safety 

 
Mobile Devices and Location 

 

• Identify benefits and risks of mobile devices 

broadcasting the location of the user/device, e.g. 
apps accessing location. 

• Identify secure sites by looking for privacy seals of 

approval, e.g. https, padlock icon. 

• Identify the benefits and risks of giving personal 
information and device access to different software. 

• Children have used the example game and further 
research to refresh their memories about risks 
online including sharing location, secure websites, 
spoof websites, phishing and other email scams. 

• Children have used the example game and further 
research to refresh their memories about the steps 
they can take to protect themselves including 
protecting their digital footprint, where to go for 
help, smart rules and security software. 

 
Digital Footprint 

 

• To review the meaning of a digital footprint and 

understand how and why people use their 
information and online presence to create a virtual 

image of themselves as a user. 

• To have a clear idea of appropriate online behaviour 
and how this can protect themselves and others 

from possible online dangers, bullying and 

inappropriate behaviour. 

• To begin to understand how information online can 
persist and give away details of those who share or 

modify it. 

• Children understand how what they share impacts 
upon themselves and upon others in the long-term. 

• Children know about the consequences of 
promoting inappropriate content online and how to 
put a stop to such behaviour when they experience 
it or witness it as a bystander. 

 
Life-Balance 

 

• To understand the importance of balancing game 
and screen time with other parts of their lives, e.g. 

explore the reasons why they may be tempted to 

spend more time playing games or find it difficult to 
stop playing and the effect this has on their health. 

• To identify the positive and negative influences of 

technology on health and the environment. 
• Children can take more informed ownership of the 

way that they choose to use their free time. They 
recognise a need to find a balance between being 
active and digital activities. 

• Children can give reasons for limiting screen time. 
• Children can talk about the positives and negative 

aspects of technology and balance these opposing 
views. 

 
Animation 

 
Animate a Scene 

 

• Design, write and debug programs that accomplish 

specific goals, including controlling or simulating 
physical systems; solve problems by decomposing 

them into smaller parts. 

• Use sequence, selection, and repetition in 
programs; work with variables and various forms of 

input and output. 

• Use logical reasoning to explain how some simple 
algorithms work and to detect and correct errors in 

algorithms and programs.  

• Children are provided with a single backdrop and 

main characters for a story scene (inside a castle). 
The task is to use coding to create suitable 

animations to fit the setting. 

• Children can create appropriate animations for a 
story scene. 

 

Broadcast a Message 
 

• Design, write and debug programs that accomplish 

specific goals, including controlling or simulating 
physical systems; solve problems by decomposing 

them into smaller parts. 

• Use sequence, selection, and repetition in 

programs; work with variables and various forms of 
input and output. 

• Use logical reasoning to explain how some simple 

algorithms work and to detect and correct errors in 
algorithms and programs.  

• Children are provided with a single backdrop and 

main characters for a story scene (inside a castle). 
The task is to use coding to create suitable 

animations to fit the setting. 

• Children structure and control the timing of events. 
 

Show and Hide 

 

• Design, write and debug programs that accomplish 
specific goals, including controlling or simulating 

physical systems; solve problems by decomposing 

them into smaller parts. 

• Use sequence, selection, and repetition in 
programs; work with variables and various forms of 

input and output. 

• Use logical reasoning to explain how some simple 
algorithms work and to detect and correct errors in 

algorithms and programs.  

• Children continue to develop their animation code 
by using the ‘show’ and ‘hide’ blocks, enabling 

sprites to only become visible in the scene when 

required. 

• Children can control when objects need to be 
visible. 

 



Networks 
 

The Internet 

 

• To discover what the children know about the 
internet. 

• Children know the difference between the World 
Wide Web and the internet. 

 
Access 

 

• To find out what a LAN and a WAN are 

• To find out how we access the internet in school. 

• Children know about their school network. 
 

 

Past, Present and Future 
 

• To research and find out about the age of the 

internet. 

• To think about what the future might hold. 

• Children have researched and found out about Tim 
Berners-Lee. 

• Children have considered some of the major 
changes in technology which have taken place 
during their lifetime and the lifetime of their 
teacher/another adult. 

 
Sequence a Story 

 

• Design, write and debug programs that accomplish 

specific goals, including controlling or simulating 
physical systems; solve problems by decomposing 

them into smaller parts. 

• Use sequence, selection, and repetition in 
programs; work with variables and various forms of 

input and output. 

• Use logical reasoning to explain how some simple 
algorithms work and to detect and correct errors in 

algorithms and programs.  

• Children add further scenes and plot to their story 

to create a sequence of events with a beginning and 
ending. 

• Children can sequence events to create a story 
narrative. 

 
Adding Audio 

 
• Design, write and debug programs that accomplish 

specific goals, including controlling or simulating 

physical systems; solve problems by decomposing 
them into smaller parts. 

• Use sequence, selection, and repetition in 

programs; work with variables and various forms of 
input and output. 

• Use logical reasoning to explain how some simple 

algorithms work and to detect and correct errors in 

algorithms and programs.  

• Children record and insert speech for characters to 
enhance their existing story projects. 

• Children can add voice sounds to enhance an 
animated story. 

 

Getting Interactive 

 
• Design, write and debug programs that accomplish 

specific goals, including controlling or simulating 

physical systems; solve problems by decomposing 
them into smaller parts. 

• Use sequence, selection, and repetition in 

programs; work with variables and various forms of 
input and output. 

• Use logical reasoning to explain how some simple 

algorithms work and to detect and correct errors in 

algorithms and programs.  

• Children add extra functionality to existing code with 
interactive objects or characters, which can be 

triggered by a key press. 

• Children can add interactive user features to a 
scene or story. 

 

 

 

 

 



Summer 1 Summer 2 
 

Film Making 

 
Writing a Script 

 

• Select, use and combine a variety of software to 

design and create a range of programs, systems 
and content that accomplish given goals in the 

context of writing and planning a short documentary 
film. 

• Children can use appropriate software and other 
tools effectively to write a film script. 

 

Research and Sources 

 

• Use search technologies effectively, appreciate how 
results are selected and ranked, and be discerning 

in evaluating digital content. 

• Understand computer networks including the 
internet and the opportunities they offer for 

communication and collaboration in the context of 

using the Internet to research their chosen 
documentary topic. 

• Children can locate and check appropriate digital 
content, and provide accurate crediting of sources. 

 

Filming 
 

• Use a variety of software on a range of digital 

devices to design and create a range of content that 

accomplish given goals, including collecting, 
analysing, evaluating and presenting data and 

information in the context of filming documentaries 
using digital devices and importing them into video 

editing software. 

• Children can use digital recording devices to film 
and import into video editing software. 

 

Interviewing 
 

• Use a variety of software on a range of digital 

devices to design and create a range of content that 
accomplish given goals, including collecting, 

analysing, evaluating and presenting data and 

information in the context of planning and executing 
video interviews recorded using digital devices and 

importing them into video editing software. 

• Children can plan, conduct and import video 
interviews as part of a short film. 

 

Editing 

• Select, use and combine a variety of software on a 
range of digital devices to design and create a range 

of content that accomplish given goals, including 
presenting information in the context of using video 

editing software to combine and edit their videos 

into a finished film. 
• Children can use video editing software to create a 

short film. 
 
 

 

 
Presenting Information – Excel 

 
Number Operations 

 

• Select, use and combine a variety of software 

(including internet services) on a range of digital 
devices to design and create a range of programs, 

systems and content that accomplish given goals, 
including collecting, analysing, evaluating and 

presenting data and information.  

• Introduce and familiarise with spreadsheets using 
given templates. Enter and edit text and numbers in 

cells and use SUM formula; begin formatting cells. 

• Children can enter data and formulae into a 
spreadsheet. 

 
Ordering and Presenting Data 

 

• Select, use and combine a variety of software 

(including internet services) on a range of digital 

devices to design and create a range of programs, 
systems and content that accomplish given goals, 

including collecting, analysing, evaluating and 
presenting data and information.  

• Begin to use the SUM function for a specific a 

purpose, such as calculating a League Table. Order 
data using the Sort function and produce a graph to 

present the data. 

• Children can order and present data based on 
calculations. 

 
Add, Edit and Calculate Data 

 

• Select, use and combine a variety of software 

(including internet services) on a range of digital 

devices to design and create a range of programs, 
systems and content that accomplish given goals, 

including collecting, analysing, evaluating and 
presenting data and information.  

• Children will create totals and averages for existing 

data; sort according to either column then add or 
edit the data by following instructions. Begin to 

understand the benefit of automatic recalculation 

when editing. 

• Children can add, edit and calculate data. 
 

Part Plan Budget 
 

• Select, use and combine a variety of software 

(including internet services) on a range of digital 

devices to design and create a range of programs, 
systems and content that accomplish given goals, 

including collecting, analysing, evaluating and 
presenting data and information.  

• Children are given a list of possible items and prices, 

along with a maximum spending budget. They must 
choose items for a party, calculate quantities and 

totals within the set budget for a given number of 

people. 

• Children plan and calculate a spending budget. 
 



 
Publishing 

 
• Select, use and combine a variety of software on a 

range of digital devices to design and create a range 
of content that accomplish given goals, including 

presenting information in the content of adding final 
touches to turn their videos into a finished film, 

saving as a movie file and presenting with a 
screening. 

• Children can use video editing software to turn a 
film project into a finished movie and present it. 

 
Design Your Own (2 lessons) 

 

• Select, use and combine a variety of software 

(including internet services) on a range of digital 
devices to design and create a range of programs, 

systems and content that accomplish given goals, 
including collecting, analysing, evaluating and 

presenting data and information. 

• After a recap of the skills taught so far, and the 
potential use for a spreadsheet, pupils are given an 

open-ended challenge to design their own. 

• Children can design a spreadsheet for a specific 
purpose. 

 


